

## GRAMMAR 3 (GIỮA KÌ 2)

I. Choose the word has underline part pronounced differently from the others.

1. A. ear                      B. year                      C. dear                      D. bear  
 2. A. environment      B. hydroelectric      C. circulation      D. wildlife

II. Choose the best answer.

1. Mother Teresa, \_\_\_\_\_, was a very generous person.  
 A. who helped poor people in Calcutta                      B. whose helped poor people in Calcutta  
 C. that helped poor people in Calcutta                      D. helped poor people in Calcutta
2. Cuc Phuong National Park is \_\_\_\_\_ 160 km South West of Ha Noi.  
 A. lied                      B. established                      C. abandoned                      D. located
3. That's Peter, \_\_\_\_\_ father has just come back from the Philippines.  
 A. who                      B. whose                      C. whom                      D. which
4. After he \_\_\_\_\_ dinner, he \_\_\_\_\_ out with his wife  
 A. eat/ went                      B. ate/ went                      C. had eaten/went                      D. had eaten/ had gone
5. "Mr. Jones, please type those letters before noon." – "They've already \_\_\_\_\_ sir. They are on your desk."  
 A. typed                      B. been typed                      C. being typed                      D. been being type
6. Environmental \_\_\_\_\_ is one of the greatest and most urgent problems in modern times.  
 A. pollute                      B. pollutant                      C. pollution                      D. pollutions
7. What \_\_\_\_\_ if you go to Cuc Phuong National park?  
 A. would you do                      B. would do you                      C. you will do                      D. will you do
8. That sound like a good offer. I \_\_\_\_\_ it if I \_\_\_\_\_ you.  
 A. had accepted/ were                      B. will accept/am                      C. would accept/were                      D. accepted/were
9. China is the country with \_\_\_\_\_ population  
 A. the larger                      B. the more large                      C. the largest                      D. the most large
10. The little boy spoke English \_\_\_\_\_ his brother.  
 A. more fast                      B. fast than                      C. the fastest                      D. faster than
11. These pills should be take every four hours.  
 A                      B                      C                      D
12. . This is \_\_\_\_\_ wedding party I've ever attended  
 A. the more memorable                      B. more memorable  
 C. the most memorable                      D. most memorable
13. Digital lessons are available in a variety of webpages and they can be freely \_\_\_\_\_ and stored in your computers.  
 A. uploaded                      B. downloaded                      C. printed                      D. distracted
14. \_\_\_\_\_ we to live in the country we wouldn't mind having children.  
 A. If                      B. Were                      C. Should                      D. Had
15. The economic conditions today are \_\_\_\_\_ than they were in the past.  
 A. much more good                      B. far better                      C. more better                      D. the best
16. I have two brothers. \_\_\_\_\_ older one is training to be \_\_\_\_\_ pilot with British Airways. \_\_\_\_\_ younger one is still at \_\_\_\_\_ school.  
 A. The/ x/ the/ x                      B. The/ a/ the /x                      C. an/ a/ the/ x                      D. the/ the/ the/ x
17. Do you know the man \_\_\_\_\_ lives in the house opposite mine?  
 A. who                      B. what                      C. which                      D. when
18. All smartphones \_\_\_\_\_ storage hardware is big can store downloaded audio books.  
 A. which                      B. who                      C. whose                      D. that
19. Science teachers \_\_\_\_\_ use the 3D projectors and other electronic devices can easily illustrate the lessons.  
 A. whom                      B. what                      C. who                      D. whose
20. This kind of food must \_\_\_\_\_ in cool and dry place  
 A. store                      B. to store                      C. be stored                      D. have stored

21. Music in general and pop music in particular makes people \_\_\_\_\_.  
 A. excitement                      B. excited                      C. excite                      D. exciting
22. Last night, millions of houses in Tokyo \_\_\_\_\_ by the tornado which swept through this capital.  
 A. was being destroyed                      B. was destroyed  
 C. had been destroyed                      D. were destroyed

III. Choose the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to complete the passage

For many years people (1) \_\_\_\_\_ that the cleverest animals after man were chimpanzees. Now, however, there is proof that dolphins may be even cleverer than these big apes. Although a dolphin lives (2) \_\_\_\_\_ the sea, it is not a fish. It is a mammal. In many ways, therefore, like a human being. Dolphins have simple language. They (3) \_\_\_\_\_ able to talk to one another. It may be possible for man to learn how to talk to dolphins. But (4) \_\_\_\_\_ will not be easy because dolphins cannot hear the kind of sounds man can make. If the man wants to talk to dolphins, therefore, he will have to make a third language which both he (5) \_\_\_\_\_ the dolphin can understand. Dolphins are also very friendly towards man. They often follow ships. There are many stories of dolphins (6) \_\_\_\_\_ ships through difficult and dangerous water.

- |               |             |              |               |
|---------------|-------------|--------------|---------------|
| 1. A. blame   | B. claim    | C. require   | D. believe    |
| 2. A. On      | B. For      | C. In        | D. At         |
| 3. A. will    | B. are      | C. have been | D. has been   |
| 4. A. this    | B. those    | C. that      | D. these      |
| 5. A. but     | B. so       | C. and       | D. or         |
| 6. A. guiding | B. to guide | C. guide     | D. to guiding |

IV. Read the passage and choose the best answer.

We are all slowly destroying the earth. The seas and rivers are too dirty to swim in. There is so much smoke in the air that it is unhealthy to live in many of the world's cities. In one well-known city, for example, poisonous gases from cars pollute the air so much that traffic policemen have to wear oxygen masks.

We have cut down so many trees that there are now vast areas of wasteland all over the world. As a result, farmers in parts of Africa cannot grow enough to eat. In certain countries in Asia there is too little rice. Moreover, we do not take enough care of the countryside. Wild animals are quickly disappearing. For instance, tigers are rare in India now because we have killed too many for them to survive. However, it isn't enough simply to talk about the problem. We must act now before it is too late to do anything about it. Join us now. Save the Earth. This is too important to ignore.

- Why do farmers in parts of Africa and Asia not grow enough to eat ?  
 A. Because people cut down many trees  
 B. Because there are large areas of land that can't be used  
 C. Because there is too little rice  
 D. Because many trees have been polluted
- What do traffic policemen have to do, in one well known city ?  
 A. They have to cut down many trees.  
 B. They don't take enough care of the countryside  
 C. They have to pollute the air  
 D. They have to wear oxygen masks
- What's the best title for the passage ?  
 A. The Environment.  
 B. Conservation.  
 C. Save the Earth.  
 D. Protect the nature.
- Wild animals are \_\_\_\_\_.  
 A. being protected from natural environment.  
 B. So rare that they can't survive.  
 C. killed so many that they can't live in the forests  
 D. in danger from extinction.
- How are the seas and rivers nowadays ?  
 A. are contaminated  
 B. cannot be swim in  
 C. are dirty enough to swim in  
 D. are less dirty than they used to be

